Ecclesmachan and Threemiletown Community Council.

Agenda for special meeting to be held in the village hall on 5 April 2006 at 8:40pm.

7:30
Introduction

7:32
Presentation from Jim Reid, Team Leader - Road Safety & Traffic Management, WLC

7:50
Presentation from Police representative - Sergeant Dave Wilson, L&B Police

8:00
Questions from the floor

8:30
Meeting drawn to a close

8:40
Normal Community Council meeting to take place

######################################################

Minutes of meeting (draft only) - Prepared by Gordon Allan, 8 April 2006

CC: J Reid, B Muldoon, E Malcolm, L McGrorty, Notice Boards, K Knox, D Irvine, B Davidson

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the well-attended meeting and introduced the representatives from West Lothian Council and Lothian and Borders Police.

Mr Reid made a presentation detailing road traffic statistics, reported accidents and proposed changes (short and long term). In précis:

Statistics

· Traffic volume on the B8046 is approximately 7,500 vehicles per day.

· Reported accidents in past 5 years amount to 28, of which 26 slight, 1 serious and 1 fatal.

· Of these accidents 17 were in the 60mph area outwith the confines of the villages.

· 75% of these accidents involved a vehicle skidding on a wet surface.

· A map was prepared showing accident locations and available to view at the meeting 

Proposed Changes in this Financial Year

· Renewal of all road markings

· New skid resistant surfaces installed where required

· Existing skid resistant surfaces repaired

· Verges tidied, kerbing installed and edge lining put in place

· Entry roundels and gateways installed at Ecclesmachan and Threemiletown

· Some stretches of the road resurfaced (where severely worn or showing worn patches)

· Some new signage installed

· Installation of vehicle activated signs northbound and southbound in Ecclesmachan

· As above a map was prepared showing these changes and available to view at the meeting

Sergeant Dave Wilson made a presentation about the role of his department (road policing). Their policy is to work through intelligence led information and action, a core patrol matrix is used to advise black-spots and times of accidents and to prioritise patrols to these areas.  It is also their policy to ensure that an engineering solution is sought in priority to an enforcement solution. He also confirmed that was very difficult and dangerous to operate a mobile camera patrol in either village.

The meeting was then opened for general questions the main points being:

· The increase in traffic on a road not designed to take the volume or weights involved

· The fact that near misses or non-reported accidents were high and not taken into account, these being frequent through local knowledge. It was suggested that near misses could be reported by residents and an incident number given to record it

· The hump in Threemiletown has effectively been raised over a period of many years through road-surfacing actions. A previous study simply indicated that removal or reduction was impossible from a financial point of view due to the many services under the surface

· Access to the playing field at Threemiletown was made at your peril over the road in the dip

· The footpaths in both villages were far too narrow and in places in a bad state of repair

· Speed is a real issue and it was suggested that studies for statistics should be made more discretely and in better locations. In relation to this it was pointed out that the most recent speed statistics measurements were masked by the northbound equipment being faulty and that the road was subject to heavy snow for three days of the five

· The approved expansion of Oatridge College and its new Equestrian Centre will add to the local problems. There is no sight of any traffic impact study or proposed changes to cope

· Signs on the M9 directing traffic to Livingston via the B8046 as opposed to Avon gorge

During the Q&A session, Mr Muldoon MSP introduced himself. He assured everyone that West Lothian Council appeared to be doing everything possible within the constraints of their budget to improve roads and safety in the area. He informed the meeting that he would carry some of the points made to relevant discussions in the Scottish Parliament, and would also monitor progress in this area and report back to the community. He also informed the meeting that there was a high possibility that approval would be given to a new Avon Gorge link from the M9, this proposal already has the firm backing of West Lothian and Falkirk Councils, this would provide a much better north/south route across West Lothian

Also during the Q&A session, we noted the following additional proposals/actions from Mr Reid:

· Possible introduction of a speed limit reduction between the villages from 60mph to 50mph, this would depend on the content of the new guidelines and when they are published

· Possible assignment of a mobile speed camera to this new 50mph area, if introduced

· Review previous file regarding TMT road hump removal, look into taking core samples to assess thickness and perhaps re-assess feasibility of project for future capital budget (2008 on)

· Put forward proposals for traffic signals at the TMT staggered junction for future capital budget (2008 on)

· Put forward proposals to install speed tables (both villages) for future capital budget (2008 on)

· Conduct a feasibility study and put forward proposals to replace the crash barrier to the south of Ecclesmachan for future capital budget (2008 on)

· Look into reducing verges and increasing footpath widths, pre-2008

· Look into traffic impact studies carried out as part of planning process for Oatridge College expansion. Assess any changes required from that analysis and report back to the community

· Conduct fresh traffic speed studies in both villages in the near future and report details back to the community

As the meeting was drawn to a close at 9:15pm the Chairman thanked Mr Reid and Sergeant Wilson for their presentation and thanked everyone for taking the time to attend and participate.

Due to the late hour the regular CC meeting was abandoned and normal business would be discussed at the next meeting (AGM) scheduled for Wednesday 3rd May 2006

